

January 24, 2018

Facilities, Transportation, and Newport Regional School Report

Transportation:

- We have Bus 4 in the shop being repaired that we hope to get back no later than next week.
- One of our Bus 3 clipped a mirror of a parked car on Monday. No damage to the bus and will work with the owner of the car to get repair.
- Last monitor hired did not last so we have Paul Wiggins serving as monitor now.
- Ann Turner is retiring on February 28th so we have another monitor to hire. Have conducted interviews and will be offering position.
- The TSA has completed their evaluation and submitted a report. Our overall score was in the average range. However, there were issues that we need to address. Most of these require some simple changes to standard practices and improvement of documentation in some areas. The TSA suggested a table top exercise with all shareholders to address issues from a community and district perspective in the event we would have a situation.

Facilities:

- Flooring at NPS was completed with the exception of the entrance. Punch list has been created to address some small issues.
- Painting has been completed in two of the three hallways on the first floor. The company is coming in the evenings to complete the remaining downstairs hallway.
- HVAC proposal for the 5th floor has been submitted.
- Combi Ovens are ready for install by company.
- Wall pads at NHS gym have been installed.
- Some of the Library shelves moved to another room.
- Shelving for the 5th floor records room was assembled and installed.
- Two water fountains replaced at NHS over the break.
- Water fountains for NPS are in and will be installed later this week.
- Wiring for online enrollment stations have been completed.

Newport Regional School

- New DAC at the DJJ is Tina McMillan.
- Student numbers are holding steady at roughly 20. This is in part due to staffing issues with Juvenile Justice Center. This is unrelated to Newport Schools.



